
Johnstown Saddle Club April 6, 2024 Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm. 

Roll call of officers: all were present.  

Secretary’s report: March’s minutes were approved as read.   

Treasurer’s report – March’s report -   We started with $5,251.88 in checking, we had three deposits totaling 
$135 and two withdrawals totaling $680 giving us an ending balance of $4,706.88.  We started with $5,172.47 in 
Savings, we had one interest deposit of $6.35, giving us an ending balance of $5,178.82.  The total club balance 
was $9,885.70.  The Royalty had a beginning balance of $1,008.02 in Checking, they had four deposits totaling 
1,404.78 and four withdrawals totaling $1,412.80 giving them an ending balance of $1,000.  For their Savings 
account, they had a starting balance of $1,568.46 and a deposit of $1.73 in interest and three withdrawals 
totaling $404.78, giving them an ending balance of $1,165.41.  The total balance for the Royalty is $2,165.41. 

Royalty report: Deb reported on the Royalty clinic in Utah which covered items such as makeup and speeches.  
Deb reported that they did not have the Easter Egg hunt and will consider it for next year.  Royalty had photos 
done. Look for those in the future. Reminder that April 21st is the Royalty Fun Show. 

Old Business:  Nothing to report. 

New Business: Cleanup day was discussed and is set for April 13th at 9:00 am. Various items were discussed, such 
as an announcer’s booth, equine liability signs, setting up the Johnstown sign that hangs on Susan’s gate, the need 
for new porta potties, trash cans and sound system. We will have a group go to Creek Ranch and a group to TS 
Ranch.  TS Ranch group will start at 9:00 am and move the items to Creek Ranch.  The Creek Ranch group will 
start at 10:00 am. 

Reminder that we will now have meetings at Creek Ranch starting in May.  An open ride was s=discussed which will 
be prior to the meeting.  A motion was made and approved to hold an open ride from 4 to 6 on the afternoon of 
the meeting.  The cost will be $10 for the first horse and $5 for all other horses within the family ownership. 

It was discussed that the Larimer County Fair check in is held on our scheduled show date in July.  A motion was 
made and approved to move the July show date to the 21st. 

New Members: None at this meeting 

Member Time: Nothing to report. 

Bills to be paid: None at this time but we will have an upcoming one for insurance, need to purchase trash cans 
and need porta potty rental. 

Next meeting will be held May 4th at 6:00 pm, at Creek Ranch.    

The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 pm.


